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RECEIVING : Dr. Hedrick is making such good progress in his recovery that he is now
VISITORS : receiving callers for brief visits with apparently no ill effects. A
---------- : porch just off of his room and overlooking the park surrounding the
Sanitarium provides an ideal spot for a convalescent and one that the visitor will 
find hard to leave. Every indication points to a steady gain in health and strength 
for the patient with a return home in the not too distant future.

************

THE NEW : Dr. Erank Lee of Seattle, Washington, formerly assistant state chemist in
CHEMIST : Washington, arrived in Geneva last week to enter upon his duties in the
--------: Chemistry Division where he was appointed to the new position of assistant
chemist created by the 1936-37 budget. Dr. Lee will work largely in cooperation with 
the Division of Vegetable Crops on various chemical problems relating to vegetables.

************

A BREAK EOR : Final approval has been granted by Cornell of sabbatic leave for six
ENGLAND : months for Dr. Horsfall for study at the Agricultural and Horticul-•
------------* tural Research Station at Long Ashton near Bristol, England. While
abroad, Dr. Horsfall will, of course, spread the good word about red copper oxide and. 
will probably pick up some new angles on the use of this potent fungicide that will 
eventually benefit New York farmers. He will be accompanied by his family end plans 
to leave Geneva about the middle of August.

************

ON THEIR.: Hr. and Mrs. Sayre left Saturday for a months vacation that will include
WAY WEST : Takoma, Washington, as their final goal. Mrs. Sayre was planning to visit
---------: her mother in Champaign, Illinois, while Charlie inspected some pea seed
areas in Montana, Idaho, and western Washington. She will join him later for a visit 
with his mother in Takoma-

************

WORKING ON 
DAIRYING

Cornell.

Prof. R. L. Wheeler of the faculty of the State School of Agriculture 
at Cobleskill is spending several weeks at the Station working in the 
Dairy Division. Prof. Wheeler is registered in the Graduate School at

************

HERE EOR 
THE SUMMER

Miss Stella Gould is again spending the summer at the Station, this 
time as an assistant to Mr. Jenkins in his work for the Frosted Foods 
Corporation.

************

TWO : The deaths of two persons formerly associated with the Station group occur-
DEATHS : red during the past week. The first was that of Frederick L. Dox. Mr.
------ . pox was for many yearns a helper in the mauling room and retired soon after
the State Retirement System went into effect. He resided at the Kern Nursing Home or 
Castle Street for the past several years. The second death was that of Mrs. Mae 
Casler widow of Eugene Casler, Station Engineer in the days of Dr. Jordan and for a 
time thereafter. Mr. Casler, who retired several years ago, died in 1935*

* * * * * * * * * * * *

WHO HAS : Someone has borrowed Darlington*s nRecent Advances in Cytology”. Please
THIS BOOK? : return it to the Library or to Dr. Nobel.

************



EDITORIAL ; A recent paper by Dr. Breed and Dr. Conn appearing in the Journal of 
NOTICE : Bacteriology forms the inspiration for the leading editorial in the
----------: July IS number of the Journal of the American Medical Association, en
titled "Bacterial Nomenclature”. The editorial comments on the tendency among cer
tain bacteriologists to create new generic names and commends, ”The recent proposal 
of two experienced and well known American systematises” (Dr. Breed and Dr. Conn), 
to retain the generally accepted names until changes are established by international 
agreement. It will be recalled that one of the purposes of Dr. Breed*s trip to the 
Microbiological Congress in London is to preside at a session of an international 
committee on bacteriological nomenclature.

************

WITH LAWRENCE : Among the visitors to the Station the past week was Mr. L. R. Cohn
IN ARABIA : of Victoria, Australia, who was accompanied by Mr. W. D. Phetopiace,
-------------- . Jr., and Mr. J. A. Calvert of the pfaulder Company of Rochester.
The group called to consult with members of the Dairy and Chemistry Divisions and 
were much interested in the fruit juice work. During the course of their conversa
tion, Mr. Cohn related various incidents that transpired during a close association 
with Lawrence in Arabia during the World War.

* * * * * * * * * * * *

THE STATION : A request to reprint Bulletin No. 65H of this Station in the journal 
IN INDIA : known as Agriculture and Livestock in India and published by the
------------ . imperial Council of Agricultural Research at New Delhi, India, was
received the other day. Bulletin No. 65U is by Dr. Dahlberg and is entitled, ”Tho 
Influence of Machine Milking Upon Milk Production.”

************

WANTED? : Brief articles and illustrations from ’’authoritative sources on every
MANUSCRIPTS : phase of agriculture which will be of interest to the small acreage
------------ . agriculturist” ore solicited by Mr. S. W. Porter, owner and editor of
Three Acres and Security, Elgin, Illinois, in a letter to the Station this week. The 
purpose of this new magazine, which is to be issued monthly and which will moke its 
first appeorance in August, is to convoy authentic information on agricultural topics 
to the increasingly large number of persons who ore seeking to supplement reduced^ 
incomes by the cultivation of small areas of land. Mr. Porter was particularly de
sirous of having the magazine called to the attention of the Staff of this Station 
in the hope that suitable stories might be forthcoming.

************

PEPPING UP : The State Pair administration will inaugurate a novel feature next week 
THE PAIR ? when it will entertain some 500 civic officials and farm and business
----------- . leaders from all sections of the State at a dinner on the State Pour
grounds on Wednesday, July 29, preceded by a tour of the rejuvenated grounds and 
ouildings. The purpose of the event is to convey the idea that the State Pair is an 
e*rent of Statewide moment and not of interest only to central New York. The Pair 
management also plans a return to the night show for five nights of the exposition, 
including a horse show, rodeo, and fireworks. The 100-mile automobile race on Sat
urday already has most of the first ten finishers in the Indianapolis races signed 
up. Work is progressing on the Station spaco, according to word from Dr. Albert 
Brown, Director of the Pair.

************

ANOTHER : The plant breeding specialists at the College of Agriculture are looking
CONTEST : for a suitable name for their hybrid wheat No. 19 which has demonstrated
--------: its superiority over existing varieties in stiffness of straw, white
chaff, white kernels, high yield, and excellence of quality for pastry and other 
flour uses. No. 19 cones from a cross between Gold Coin and Dietz. A prize of 2
bushels of seed of tho new variety is being offered for a name for this hybrid_or
maybe the Home Economics College would make up a batch of pies or biscuits from tho 
2--bushel prize? All offerings should be sent to the Plant Pathology Department be
fore August 1.

************


